
 

 

ACTION               4-A 
 

OFFICIAL MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF EDUCATION 
PUBLIC HEARING 

MUNDELEIN HIGH SCHOOL DISTRICT 120 
 
PUBLIC HEARING MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF EDUCATION of Mundelein High School 
District 120 held on the seventh of January 2020, at 6:30 p.m. 

 
Members of the Board of Education present: 
 
PRESENT:  Laura Vogt, President 

Tom Ouimet, Vice-President  
Lisa Yaffe, Secretary 
Sara Davalos 
Laura Mellon 
Peter Rastrelli 
Jane Siegal 

 
ABSENT: None 
 
D120 ADMINISTRATORS: 

Dr. Kevin Myers, Shared Services Superintendent 
C. Andrew Searle, Chief School Business Official 
Shane McCreery, Director of Human Resources 
Jamie DiCarlo, Director of Special Education 
Dr. Anthony Kroll, Principal 
Dan Crowe, Director of Technology 

  Larry Calhoun, Certified Staff Member 
 
AUDIENCE MEMBERS: 
  Dean Petros, MEA President 
  Ken Meisner, Community Member 
    
CALL TO ORDER 
Board of Education of Mundelein High School District 120 board members: Davalos, Mellon, 
Ouimet, Rastrelli, Siegal, Yaffe and Vogt were present for the January 7, 2020 Public Hearing 
meeting. 
 
Motion approved by voice vote:  7-0 
 
QUESTIONS AND ANSWERS  
Dan Crowe, director of technology, stated that Mundelein High School District 120 participate(s) 
in the federal E-rate program. This program provides significant discounts on our Internet and 
network infrastructure. To qualify for this program, we are required to adhere to the Child 
Internet Protection Act, CIPA, which includes teaching internet safety and to have Internet 
protection software in place to block access to harmful images. The district does both of these.  
 
The district is also required to acknowledge this in a public meeting such as this and to answer 
any questions or concerns about Internet Safety.  
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Mr. Crowe shared that the Board of Education had previously adopted a board policy on internet 
safety. However, the district considered it was an appropriate time to revisit the policy and would 
like to continue revisiting every few years.  
He also shared that internet safety is taught in Freshman advisory and is reviewed in the 
physical education (PE) classes, in all grades every school year. Appropriate internet behaviors 
are also included in the student handbook. Discussion was held on the topic. 
 
CITIZENS’ COMMENTS 
No citizen comments. 
 
ADJOURNMENT 
The Board of Education of Mundelein High School District 120 unanimously adjourned the 
meeting of January 7, 2020 at 6:35 p.m.  
 
Motion approved by voice vote, 7-0. 
       

 
             _______________________________ 
      LAURA VOGT, PRESIDENT  

DISTRICT 120, BOARD OF EDUCATION 
 

          
_______________________________ 

     LISA YAFFE, SECRETARY 
    DISTRICT 120, BOARD OF EDUCATION 
amo 

 


